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NEWSLETTER from Lynn Treneary
our CMS Link Mission Partner 
in Maridi, South Sudan
DECEMBER 2018
Hello everyone,

Greetings, love and thanks for your faithfulness in praying and supporting me in numerous ways. I remember you daily in my prayers to Him who hears and answers our prayers.

Maridi is a busy place just now. The roads are opening up and humanitarian access has increased. We have about 6 NGO’s here plus a visit from Salisbury Diocese medical link who provide medicines for the ECSS Beth Saida clinic. Mission of Hope from Juba have brought lots of Bibles and children’s Bible story books. There are peace and reconciliation workshops plus an agricultural workshop taking place. We give thanks to God for upholding the peace and pray He continues to do so.
Chaima college finished exams last week by God’s grace and miracles. I’m saying that because with the huge inflation rate and severe lack of teachers we have still managed to get through another semester with good standards.

The youth are still inspiring us all with their faithfulness and worship and praise songs. I love them so much. I really hope we can have a week at the cathedral for them. Something like a Christian Festival with Praise bands and workshops where they will be refreshed and revitalised. In the meantime I’m teaching a group of youths, training them to lead disciples and live out their faith on a 24/7 basis. It’s pretty basic. Just training in the ways of the church and living in the love and peace of God.

Unfortunately, the news isn’t good on the health front. There are a lot of deaths of young people from HIV/AIDS, Hepatitis B. and deaths from malaria.  I sense a certain weariness in the pastors that after all they have been through the government is not bringing about the peace and raising of living standards that were expected after independence. This can be displayed by lack of compassion and patience and even blaming themselves for the situation they find themselves in. Don’t get me wrong, they are serving to the best of their ability. It’s a normal human reaction... Please pray for refreshing for the pastors.

As always we have a challenge when it comes to funding the requirements of the Church and its educational establishments. Refreshment, knowledge and inspiration are on offer to Bishop Moses as he has been invited to the Lambeth Conference for Bishops from around the world but unfortunately all the necessary the funding. 

I’m having a busy period just now in a good way. I attended a multi-agency meeting on Nodding Syndrome, a consecration of a parish Church, called Jerusalem, taught at the new pastor’s retreat, and assisted at the Bishops visitation to the cathedral.

More prayer requests:

Please could you pray for an end to the daily attack on health for all ages from malaria, typhoid, HIV/AIDs, Hep B, and so on. It’s so wearying for everyone
Give thanks for all the Charities and NGO’s (non government organisations) who are trying to help, especially with malnutrition and for them to have wisdom enough to listen to what the communities need and not come with only their own “we know what’s best” ideas.
Please pray for the MU (Mothers Union) as they serve so faithful, that they may get their hearts desires

Thank you once again for all your praying, love and financial support which enable me to be here. I’m not sure how but people say they are blessed by my being here. You won’t get a linkletter from me before Christmas so I take this opportunity to wish you all a very blessed Christmas and Happy New Year.

Lots and lots of love in Jesus Christ
Lynn

